

## Gentleman,

I would like to formally introduce myself as your new Group Secretary, having taken over the role as RSM of 22 Engineer Regiment from WO1 (now Capt) Ian Waters RE. I look forward to meeting and working with you all and hope that I can provide the same support as Ian did during his tenure. I have met the Group Deputy Director Maj (Retd) Phil Gill MBE and I think we will be able to continue the strong relationship he and Ian had. I will always endeavour to get back to you in a timely fashion with any queries that you may have. A few details about myself:

- I have served in a variety of Army Units throughout my career including time with 4 General Support Medical Regiment, Allied Rapid Reaction Corps, 21, 26, 36 and 39 Engineer Regiments and the Royal Engineer Warfare Wing.
- I was selected for WO1 RSM in 2015 whilst serving as SSM, 20 Field Squadron, 36 Engineer Regiment.
- I am married to my wife Kathryn who is a serving Officer in the AGC(SPS).
- We have a 13 year old Daughter Nicole and I have an 8 year old son Ethan from a previous relationship.

I understand the first time I will meet you will be after the Double Hills Annual Memorial in Paulton, Somerset on 4 Sept 2016 at 1800 for our Annual General Meeting (AGM). Could I remind you that returns need to be with me by the 19 Aug 16 as previously sent out by Ian.

If you have any questions or concerns please send me an email to:

will be on leave at the end of this week (can you start the subject line with REA so I know it isn't junk?).

Regards

Paul Carney